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PARENTAL WEEKLY UPDATE ς 17th December 2015 
(available on our website) 

 

Dear Parents and Carers 
 
{ǘ aŀǊȅΩǎ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ǿŀǎ ŦƛƭƭŜŘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ōǊƛƳ ƻƴ aƻƴŘŀȅ ŜǾŜƴƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ƻǳǊ ŀƴƴǳŀƭ Nine Lessons and Carols service. 
The format of the evening was a traditional nine readings, read by students and staff and nine choral pieces. 
tŜǊŦƻǊƳŀƴŎŜǎ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ǎŜƴƛƻǊ ŎƘƻƛǊ όŀ ōŜŀǳǘƛŦǳƭ ΨhƴŎŜ ƛƴ wƻȅŀƭ ŦƛǊǎǘ ǾŜǊǎŜΩ ōȅ ȅŜŀǊ т ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘΣ WŜƳƛƳŀ ²ŀƭƭŜȅύΣ 
Year 7 choir and the Counterpoint Choir were stunning ς the Counterpoint performance of Ψ¢ƘŜ [ŀƳōΩ ōȅ 
Tavener was a favourite of mine. The Brass ensemble (led by Mr Tim Welch) started the evening with some 
festive music and the descants were led beautifully by Year 12 student Ellen King. The readings were excellent, 
and many congratulations must go to Jess Plant (Year 8), Alex McCarthy and Callum McLeod (Year 8), Casey 
Manning and Lily Thorn (Year 11), Euan Ryan (Year 12) and Eleanor Redfearn (Year 10).  
 
I would like to thank my colleagues in the Music Department for their hard work for all the Christmas events 
over the last few weeks, there  have been so many ς I always say that if a school music department is not busy at 
Christmas then it is not a successful department!  
 
It was a great privilege to travel with the whole of year 7 to see the Horrible Christmas performance at the 
Cambridge Corn Exchange yesterday morning. The show was a real mix of pantomime and historical events 
being brought to life. The students were perfect and thoroughly enjoyed the experience.  
 
There is a real Christmas spirit in the school today as the whole school are experiencing the traditional Christmas 
Concerts. These concerts feature a mix of music and theatre as well as some stunning dances. Mr Sills is our 
Master of Ceremonies and I challenge any of our students not to leave the school hall without their feet tapping 
and humming some of the Christmas tunes performed.  
 
Our Year 7 Parent Group ς KTS Club 7 - organised a fabulous cake sale today, raising over £250. Many of the 
students in year 7 baked cakes and sold them as a fund raising activity to go towards a year 7 social event. Many 
thanks to all the parents who supported this and in particular the parents of the KTS Club 7 team (Rachel 
hΩ/ƻƴƴƻǊΣ {ŀǊŀƘ YƛƴƎΣ !ƴƎƛŜ ¢ǊǳōȅΣ ¢ƛŦŦŀƴȅ tŀȅƴŜ ŀƴŘ /ƘǊƛǎ tŀȅƴŜύ ς your work for the school is greatly 
appreciated! 
 
The whole school will be attending a short Carol Service ƛƴ {ǘ aŀǊȅΩǎ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ǘƻƳƻǊǊƻǿ ƳƻǊƴƛƴƎΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ 
followed by year group assemblies and tutor time.  
 
Please be reminded that tomorrow is the last day of the school term and we will be finishing school at 12.00 
when the school buses will be here to ensure the students get home safely.  
 
We are holding our annual Commemoration Evening on Thursday 7th January. Our Guest of Honour is Dick Best 
(former England Rugby Coach).  
 
I would like to thank all my colleagues for their incredible hard work and commitment to the students during 
this term. In a culture of cut backs and a huge amount of additional pressures on schools, the staff of KTS are 
always prepared to go the extra mile.  I appreciate it and I know the students do as well. 
 
I would like to wish you all a Peaceful and Happy Christmas and I look forward to welcoming the students back 
on Tuesday January 5th.  
 
Kind Regards,  
Tim Litchfield 
Headteacher 



 
Dates for your diary: 

4.1.16 Monday INSET Day 

5/1/16 Tuesday School Starts for all 

7/1/2016 Thursday Commemoration Evening 6.30-8.30pm 

 
Winter Dance Showcase 
The KTS Dancers have been working hard this term in preparation for their Winter Dance showcase on 16th 
5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊΦ  ¢ƘŜ ŘŀƴŎŜǊǎΩ ǇŜǊŦƻǊƳŀƴŎŜǎ ǿŜǊŜ ǎǇŜŎǘŀŎǳƭŀǊ ŀƴŘ ŀ ǊŜŀƭ ŎǊŜŘƛǘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǘƛƳŜ ŀƴŘ ŜŦŦƻǊǘΦ 
 
! ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ ƳŜƴǘƛƻƴ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊ ммΩǎ ǿƘƻ ƘŀǾŜ Ǌǳƴ ǎŜǾŜǊŀƭ ŘŀƴŎŜ Ŏƭǳōǎ ǘƘƛǎ ǘŜǊƳ ŀƴŘ ŎǊŜŀǘŜŘ ŘŀƴŎŜ ǿƻǊƪǎ 
which were performed in the showcase. 
 
Science term award  
To recognise achievement in Science lessons in Years 7-10, a series of awards are given out on the basis of 
work in Science, reflected in report grades for classwork, homework and behaviour, achievement points 
earned in lessons and performance against school targets in tests and exams. 
 

Year 7 prize winner  Year 7 runners up 

Jamie HASKINGS  Erin CROSS 

   Anuoluwapo ODUMADE 

Year 8 prize winner  Year 8 runners up 

Clara WOOD  Ethan CONSUL 

   Marcus ALLERTON 

Year 9 prize winner  Year 9 runners up 

Emily WALLS  Chloe CONNOLLY 

   James DEVINE 

Year 10 prize winner  Year 10 runners up 

Enfys NEALE  Annie TRUBY 

   Betty BOWKETT 

Whole School Award 

Harvey Major 
 
Congratulations to all prize winners and runners up on an excellent effort in Science lessons during the 
Autumn term.  Full listings are available for the top 50 students in each year group outside S9.  

Mr Chantrell 
 
Iƻǿ ǘƻ ǘŀƳŜ ȅƻǳǊ ƪƛŘǎΩ ŎƻƳǇǳǘŜǊ ƘŀōƛǘǎΗ 
We recently came across this interesting article that we thought we would share with you: 
http://www.bbc.co.uk/news/technology-34797350 
 
A big thank you to Tapps Garden Centre, Baldock 
We have been given a generous donation of a lot of plants and bulbs for the two recently created garden 
areas outside the sixth form common room beside Park Street. 6 pupils from the EST group helped to plant 
them out on Monday afternoon. We await for the spring and summer flowering for all to appreciate. 
 

         

http://www.bbc.co.uk/news/technology-34797350


 
Faraday Challenge day 
This day was really fun and challenging as the name suggests. We had to make and design a thing to use the 
BBC micro: bit as we chose out of 4 categories to base it on (sport, health, home and leisure and travel). It 
gave us a range of options of what to make, for example games, health checkers, temperature and music.  
In our groups we had six people. To add even more to the challenge we had to make 2 things and program 
them ourselves using only a booklet. The only improvements are that the tables could have been a bit 
bigger and they could have given us more guidance but altogether it was a great day. 

By Evie Bishton 7 Hancock 
 
My time doing the BBC Micro bite Faraday challenge was amazing. We got to learn new abilities such as 
coding, technology and best of all; we got to use our brains. As a year 7, programming a BBC micro bite, to 
do life changing things or just fun things was really thrilling. What I most of all loved about this challenge 
was team work, everyone had something to do such as, coding, crafting, shopping for parts and also 
helping each other. In conclusion, it was a memorial day that has taught me all about coding, and working 
with others, so many thanks has to go, to the BBC Micro bite team.  

By Ethan Gibbons        
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Winners of the faraday challenge: Isla May, 
Kadeen Williamson, Imogen Boxall, Ethan Gibbons, 
Felix Welch and Willow Marsden with the IET staff 

 
 
 

 
 
Library News 
Christmas Crafts 
 
Congratulations to the following pupils who were declared 
winners of our Christmas Craft activities: 
 
Monday: Owls ς Georgia Williams 
Tuesday: Carol Singers ς Sam Toombs 
Wednesday: Cinnamon Sticks ς Evie Bishton 
Thursday: Cracker Gift Box ς Parmis Nejad 
Friday: Santa/Rudolph ς Jhanelle Ridge 

 
Scholastics Half Price Book Fair 
 
Thank you to all the pupils and parents who purchased books as part of our 
half-price book fair. We were able to sell almost £800 of book stock, which 
allowed the library to purchase some wonderful current book stock with our 
resulting commission. 
 

 
Drama Department Does Christmas! 
Horrible Christmas: The whole of Year 7 went to see Horrible Christmas on Wednesday this week! They 
represented the school impeccably and joined in with the fun of the performance. 
 



Christmas Concerts: ²ƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ Ŧǳƭƭ ǊŀƴƎŜ ƻŦ ǇŜǊŦƻǊƳƛƴƎ ŀǊǘǎ ƻƴ ŘƛǎǇƭŀȅΣ 5ǊŀƳŀΩǎ ŎƻƴǘǊƛōǳǘƛƻƴǎ ǎŀǿ ¸т ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ 
way to Y13 offering comic sketches to entertain the audiences throughout the day. What a great show of 
fun and joy at this festive time! 

Chr istmas in the Music Depar tment 
Carol Service 
aƻƴŘŀȅΩǎ /ŀǊƻƭ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ ǿŀǎ ŀ ǘǊǳƭȅ ǿƻƴŘŜǊŦǳƭ ǿŀȅ ǘƻ ƪƛŎƪ ƻŦŦ ǘƘŜ 
festivities. KTS students and staff took part in the annual service 
ŀǘ {ǘ aŀǊȅΩǎ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ǿŀǎ ǇŀŎƪŜŘ ŀǎ ǳǎǳŀƭΦ ²Ŝƭƭ 
done to all of the singers, instrumentalists and readers, and 
thank you to everyone who came and supported the event. 
 
 
 
 
 

Exam Results 
Well done to Year 9 student Dominic Chambers who achieved a Merit in his Grade 5 Theory Exam. Also 
congratulations to Year 13 student Jeremy Beard who passed his Grade 8 Oboe exam with a distinction! 
 
Brass Trip to Ashwell 
Mrs Johnson and Mr Welch accompanied the 
Brass Band on Wednesday to Ashwell Primary 
School where they entertained students with 
renditions of Christmas songs, as well as their all 
time favourite, Eye of the Tiger! Great fun was 
had by all and the primary students and staff 
really appreciated the visit. 
 
BBC Young Musician of the Year 2016 
Ben Goldscheider has made it through to the Brass Final of the BBC Young Musician of the Year! We look 
forward to seeing him perform on national television next Spring and wish him all the best with his 
preparation. 
 
Christmas Concerts 
Well done to all of the performers who took part in the 
Christmas Concerts today! It was a jam-packed day, and 
students from Years 7 to 13 were entertained by a variety of 
musical items, dramatic performances and dancing. Mr Sills 
was a fantastic compère and kept up the energy and 
momentum throughout the day. There was an excellent 
array of Christmas jumpers on show and the Concerts have 
definitely put everyone in a very festive mood! 
 
A Message from the School Nurse  
Families can visit www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents to access advice and support on how to keep children 
safe from sexual abuse, both online and off. Articles provide guidance on topics as diverse as: challenging 
harmful sexual attitudes and promoting positive behaviours; helping a child with autism negotiate life 
online; supporting a child who has been sexually abused; and dealing with a range of online issues such as 
sending nude selfies and viewing pornography. Users will find films, downloadable guides and useful links 
to support organisations.  
 
Families can also use the website to access the CEOP Safety Centre (www.ceop.police.uk/safety-centre) 
where they can report abuse and exploitation direct to CEOP.  

Victoria Wiltshire, School Nurse, North Herts School Health Team 
 
 

http://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents
http://www.ceop.police.uk/safety-centre


¢ƘŜ 5ǳƪŜ ƻŦ 9ŘƛƴōǳǊƎƘΩǎ !ǿŀǊŘ: 
Bronze and Silver levels in Years 10 and 11 
Participants should now be almost finishing their Volunteering, Skill and Sport sections of their Awards.  
Please remember that when they attend their final sessions, they need to go their Record Books completed 
by their Assessor, who we assume has been warned in advance that they are assessing!!!  It will greatly 
help both participants and myself if the pages are completed in the correct way as detailed in the front of 
their Record Books to avoid having to unnecessarily go back to their Assessors to make changes that we 
highlight if they are not done properly in the first place! 
 
Record books should have already have been handed into school to allow the Expedition pages to be 
written up and these will be returned to the participants at a meeting at the start of next term.  If anyone 
has not yet handed these in, they need to do so very quickly at the start of term in January and to get these 
ǘƻ aǊǎ aǳǊǊŜƭƭ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ Ψ¢ƻǇ hŦŦƛŎŜΩΦ  CƻǊ ǘƘƻǎŜ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ǿƘƻ ŘƛŘ ƴƻǘ ŀǘǘŜƴŘ ǘƘŜƛǊ Ŝ5ƻŦ9 wŜ-activation and 
Expedition Input session last month, the details of how to complete the Expedition Sections of their eDofE 
accounts can be found on the ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ 5ƻŦ9 ǿŜōǎƛǘŜ. 
 
We are hoping to hold a Presentation evening for these participants in the first half of the Summer Term 
(April or very early May) although a date has yet to be finalised.  If anyone has not yet started one of their 
sections, then there is still time for a three month activity, but only just!  We will be asking for completed 
record books in from the end of February next year but if anyone has got them done before this date then 
that is wonderful, and please get these, again, to Mrs Murrell.  
 
Bronze Participants in Year 9 
All activities for your Awards can start from the 1st January.  You do not have to start then, but if you have 
an activity you are already doing and want to use this for your DofE then 1st January it is!!  Please make sure 
that when you do start an activity, you have organised an Assessor who is aware of what they have to do, 
i.e. to check that you are doing the activity, that you are improving and that they are prepared to sign your 
Record Book after the three or six months of activity!  These people should be over the age of 18, have 
some experience or qualification in the activity and NOT be a member of your immediate family! 
 
Expedition Training starts in February and we hope that you have either got hold of the waterproof clothing 
you will need or are about to.  It is really important that you have gear which is of the standard that we 
require so that we are happy that you will be sufficiently protected from whatever the winter weather and 
northern rain can throw at you over the next six months.  If anyone does not have the Countryside Discount 
Voucher then please collect these from Mrs Murrell after the Christmas Holidays.  If you do decide not to 
take advantage of the Countryside offer and want to get your own gear from whatever source, then please 
follow the advice given on the ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ 5ƻŦ9 ǿŜōǎƛǘŜ.  It will be embarrassing for both you and us if we have 
to reject gear on quality grounds when we start in February!! 
 
Lists of who is on what expedition are also on the website (these pages password protected and if you have 
forgotten this then please email Mr Glover ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ƴŀƳŜ ŀƴŘ ŦƻǊƳύ ŀƴŘ ƛŦ ŀƴȅƻƴŜ ŘƻŜǎ ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ 
change then if there are no any places available, this can be done via a swap with another participant.  If 
this is the case, then both parties need to email me to confirm they both want to move and that it is not 
instigated by one without the consent of the other!! 
I really hope you enjoy your participation in the scheme and if you do have any questions at all, please 
email me at the school. 

John Glover (KTS DofE Manager) 
 
Year 12 Visit the Royal Veterinary College 
Wednesday saw 7 of our year12 students with ambitions for careers or university places in veterinary 
medicine, veterinary nursing, or animal science visit the Royal veterinary college London. We were lucky 
enough to have the head of animal anatomy take 2 workshops. The first involved us meeting their animals; 
two calves and a pony. 
 
We were shown how to examine the animals and listened to their heartbeat, breathing and gut 
movements, all good indicators of general health of the animals. We also learned the difference in 
orientation of the heart between quadropeds9four legged animals) and humans. 

http://www.retechwebdesign.co.uk/dofe/Pages/eDofE/eDofE_Exped_Input.html
http://www.retechwebdesign.co.uk/dofe/Pages/Expedition%20General/expedition_recommendations.htm#cag
http://www.retechwebdesign.co.uk/dofe/Pages/Bronze%20Expedition/bze_expedition_practice.php
mailto:jbglover@ktemplar.herts.sch.uk
mailto:jbglover@ktemplar.herts.sch.uk


 
Our second workshop took place in the universities anatomy library that had a vast range of displays 
including dissected parts of many different animals and also a huge collections of skulls and skeletons. The 
main focus of this session was a bone quiz where we were given different bones and had to identify them 
by size, shape and density to say what they were and which animal they came from. We learned lots of 
unusual facts for example that because birds have linear lungs they fill their hollow bones with air which 
helps to keep them in the air whilst in flight. This was a really interesting and informative afternoon and 
also gave our students time to talk to one of the university's student ambassadors about studying 
veterinary medicine and what student life was like at RVC. 
 
 

The Winter Dinner Dance 2015- in photos 
Last ThuǊǎŘŀȅΩǎ ²ƛƴǘŜǊ 5ƛƴƴŜǊ 5ŀƴŎŜ ǿŀǎ ŀ ŦŀƴǘŀǎǘƛŎ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŀǎ ƭŀǊƎŜƭȅ ŘǳŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǿƻƴŘŜǊŦǳƭ 
spirit and atmosphere created by the students. The evening proved what an impressive sense of 
community and togetherness there is in the sixth form at the moment- we are very proud of events such as 
ǘƘƛǎ ŀƴŘ ƘƻǇŜ ǘƻ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜ ǿƛǘƘ ŜǾŜƴ ōƛƎƎŜǊ ŀƴŘ ōŜǘǘŜǊ ƛƴƛǘƛŀǘƛǾŜǎΗ !ǎ ǇǊƻƳƛǎŜŘ ƛƴ ƭŀǎǘ ǿŜŜƪΩǎ ōǳƭƭŜǘƛƴΣ ƘŜǊŜ 
is a selection of photos from the event. 

 
 
 

   
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


